


$50,000 to Bartram’s Garden 
Sankofa Community Farm 
I am so proud that John Bartram’s Garden Association was 
awarded a $50,000 grant from the state’s first ever Urban 
Agriculture Grants program. 
The grant funding will be used to purchase raised beds, tools 
and refrigeration equipment for the Sankofa Community Farm. 
For 10 years, Sankofa Community Farm has been helping the 
community by providing fresh produce that is locally cultivated 
by Southwest Philly teens. Sankofa’s values of teaching 
local youth self-sustainability through agriculture aligns with 
the grant program’s purpose of providing opportunities for 
entrepreneurship and community-building.
In October, I hosted Governor Wolf on an exclusive tour of 
the Sankofa Community Farm to celebrate the importance of 
supporting agriculture in urban communities and demonstrate 
how beneficial these inaugural grants are in supporting 
agricultural initiatives in urban areas like Southwest Philly, 
where some neighborhoods are food deserts.

Reform Probation Now!
There are so many people who have served their time 
and are now working to become upstanding citizens 
for their families and their communities, but they’re one 
small step away from landing back in jail.
People trying to change for the good deserve better. 
Therefore, I am proud to support House Bill 1555, a 
probation reform bill being considered in the House. 
This bill will ensure people are not trapped perpetually 
in endless supervision, wasting resources and 
impeding on freedom.

End Prison Gerrymandering!
With the 2020 census around the corner, everyone must be 
counted fairly, regardless of their race, gender, socioeconomic 
status or residence. We cannot let prison gerrymandering 
strip our communities of critical resources they need to move 
forward. 
That is why I am advocating for House Bill 940, which would 
require Pennsylvania to count incarcerated individuals at their 
last residential address for the purpose of congressional and 
legislative redistricting, instead of using the address of the 
prison location.

I was thrilled to provide more than 350 children with supplies 
and book bags to start the school year strong. Students 
also received free haircuts and styles from local businesses. 
Pictured here are Darby Borough Council Members Jennifer 
Parks, Darren Burrell and Tax Collector Jillian Theorgood. 
With our young people in line to become the next 
generation of leaders, I was pleased to host this event as 
an opportunity to ensure they had the resources to become 
successful in their educational journey.

Fall Festival
It was such a joy partnering with The 
Common Place, Rep. Jordan Harris, and  
the 12th Police District to celebrate the 
fall season with children and families in 
Southwest Philly. Children dressed up in 
their favorite costumes and were treated 
to candy, family-friendly activities, food 
and refreshments. 

YOUTH VISIT TO THE CAPITOL 

CENSUS TOWNHALL WITH CONGRESSWOMAN 
MARY GAY SCANLON AND DELTA SIGMA THETA, INC.

A COMMUNITY CONVERSATION ON HUMAN 
TRAFFICKING PREVENTION

SOUTHWEST PRIDE DAY HOSTED BY 12TH 
DISTRICT POLICE OF PHILADELPHIA

HOOKED ON HEALTH

$250,000 to Cobbs Creek 
On Sept. 17, I was pleased to announce a $250,000 
state grant to provide needed updates and create a safer 
environment at the Cobbs Creek playground. The grant 
was approved through the state’s Greenways, Trails and 
Recreation Program. 
The grant funding will be used to install six new lights 
and eight cameras to provide a safer experience for park 
visitors. There are also plans to install new play and exercise 
equipment, as well as develop a new nature play space in the 
park’s surrounding wooded area.
The Cobbs Creek playground provides a fun multigenerational 
space for visitors and residents to play, exercise and 
congregate, which is crucial in maintaining a robust 
community. This funding will help build on that strong 
foundation by creating a safer recreational environment that 
everyone can enjoy, day or evening, in the years to come.

60th Street Community Summer Jam
We were thrilled to host over 1,200 neighbors and provide family friendly activities while promoting healthy lifestyles to our neighbors in 
West Philly. Thanks to Philadelphia area entertainers for joining us, as well as more than 50 exhibitors that were present. I was also able 
to express appreciation to some of our most active community leaders including Billy Smith, Kayzaar Abdul, Doris Robinson, Siddiq Moore 
and Marla Oliver.

SENIOR APPRECIATION FAIR
I was glad to welcome more than 400 of my wisest 
neighbors at our annual Healthy from Head-to-Toe 
Senior Appreciation Fair. Together, we danced, sang, 
exercised and enjoyed high-quality health and wellness 
resources from various organizations.

Back to SchoolDELCO

STATE REPRESENTATIVE  JOANNA E. MCCLINTON

VISIT TO SCI CAMBRIDGE SPRINGS
In August, I traveled 400 miles to speak to incarcerated 
women at SCI Cambridge in northwestern Pennsylvania about 
how my colleagues and I can ensure they are treated with 
dignity, have access to justice and are included in our criminal 
justice reform efforts. 

SERVING THE COMMUNITY
Proud to co-sponsor Neighborhoods United Against Drugs 
Community Health Fair at the beautiful Bartram’s Garden!










